Road Report for January 2023

Several trees were cleaned up that came
down during the wintery weather
around Christmas. A 36 inch culvert
pipe was installed on Campbell Dr. This
work was done with the West Hills Area
Water Pollution Control Authority. The
sanitary sewer main was being exposed
by the discharge of water from our
culvert. We worked together to correct
the problem. Stone was placed in holes
on the dirt roads, and cold patch was
used on the paved roads. Ditches were
cleaned out. Several dead trees were cut
down along the roads. We were out
plowing and treating the roads a few
times. A few minor repairs were made
on the equipment.




Road Report for February 2023

Although we have had a very mild winter
so far, we were out a handful of times
treating the roads with salt and ash.
Stone was placed in holes on the dirt
roads, and cold patch was used on the
paved roads. Ditches were cleaned out,
Several dead trees were cut down along
the roads. We were called to assist the
fire company multiple times when a
house burned on Carpenter Dr. Stone
was placed along Wible Rd. to fill in the
low shoulder. We had one callout from
911 for a tree on the road. Underdrain
and a crosspipe were installed on Lemon
Hollow Rd. A couple really soft spots on
Quigley Hill Rd were dug out and filled
with stone. A few minor repairs were
made on the equipment.




Road Report for March 2023

We were only out one time treating the
roads with salt and ash this month. All of
the paved roads were swept to remove
the anti-skid material from winter. New
brushes were installed on both brooms.
Stone was placed in holes on the dirt
roads, and cold patch was used on the
paved roads. Ditches and storm drains
were cleaned out. The two Ford F550s
were inspected. We were called to assist
the fire company when Smith’s Auto
Sales burned. We had multiple callouts
from 911 for trees on the roads last
weekend during the heavy rain and wind
storm. Two 18" crosspipes were installed
on Rolling Hills Rd. A few minor repairs
were made on the equipment.




Road Report for April 2023

April has had some stormy and windy
days. We had several calls for trees on
roadways. Many road signs were blown
over and needed to be put back up.
Storm drains were covered with debris
from the heavy rains and needed to be
cleaned off. The salt spreaders were
removed, washed, oiled, and put away for
the season. Stone was placed in holes on
the dirt roads, and cold patch was used
on the paved roads. The mowing season
has begun. Most of the properties we
maintain have been mowed at least once.
The water was turned on at Heritage
Park and the restrooms opened for the
summer. Some improvements were made
at the new playground in Tarrtown.




